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27 CFR Ch. I (4–1–11 Edition) § 19.393 

RULES FOR RESTORATION AND REDE-
NATURATION, INVENTORIES, AND MANU-
FACTURE OF ARTICLES; RECORDS RE-
QUIRED 

§ 19.393 Restoration and redenatura-
tion of recovered denatured spirits 
and recovered articles. 

(a) Recovered denatured spirits and ar-
ticles. A proprietor may receive recov-
ered denatured spirits and recovered 
articles on bonded premises for restora-
tion (including redistillation, if nec-
essary), or redenaturation, or both, as 
provided in subpart Q of this part. 
However, the proprietor may not with-
draw the spirits from bonded premises 
except for industrial use or after rede-
naturation. 

(b) Spirits or articles retaining some de-
naturants. If recovered denatured spir-
its or recovered articles are to be re-
denatured and do not require the full 
amount of denaturants for redenatura-
tion, the proprietor must make an 
entry to that effect in the record of de-
naturation required by § 19.606(b). 

(26 U.S.C. 5242) 

§ 19.394 Inventory of denatured spir-
its. 

A proprietor must take a physical in-
ventory of all denatured spirits in the 
processing account at the close of each 
calendar quarter. The proprietor must 
record the results of that inventory as 
provided in subpart V of this part. TTB 
may require additional inventories at 
any time. 

(26 U.S.C. 5201) 

§ 19.395 Manufacture of articles. 
A proprietor must manufacture, 

label, mark and dispose of articles in 
accordance with part 20 of this chapter. 

(26 U.S.C. 5273) 

§ 19.396 Required records. 
(a) Records of denaturing operations. A 

proprietor who denatures spirits must 
maintain daily records of denaturing 
operations in accordance with § 19.606. 

(b) Records of manufacture of articles. 
A proprietor who manufactures articles 
must maintain daily records in accord-
ance with § 19.607. 

(26 U.S.C. 5241) 

Subpart P—Transfers, Receipts, 
and Withdrawals 

§ 19.401 Authorized transactions. 

(a) General. A proprietor of a distilled 
spirits plant may transfer spirits and 
wines in bond to other distilled spirits 
plants, receive spirits and wines in 
bond from other distilled spirits plants, 
receive spirits from customs custody, 
and withdraw spirits from the distilled 
spirits plant without payment of tax or 
free of tax under certain conditions. 
This subpart sets forth the rules that a 
proprietor must follow when so trans-
ferring, receiving, or withdrawing spir-
its and wines and also includes related 
rules for taking samples and securing 
conveyances. 

(b) Other transfers and withdrawals. 
For withdrawals of spirits from bonded 
premises on determination or payment 
of tax, see subpart I of this part. For 
rules regarding withdrawals for expor-
tation and transfers to foreign trade 
zones or to customs bonded ware-
houses, see part 28 of this chapter. 

(26 U.S.C. 5181, 5212, 5213, 5214, 5232, 5362, 5373) 

TRANSFERS BETWEEN BONDED PREMISES 

§ 19.402 Authorized transfers in bond. 

The IRC allows a proprietor to trans-
fer and receive spirits, wines, and in-
dustrial alcohol as provided in para-
graphs (a) through (c) of this section. 

(a) Spirits. Bulk spirits or denatured 
spirits may be transferred in bond be-
tween the bonded premises of plants 
qualified under 26 U.S.C. 5171 or 26 
U.S.C. 5181 in accordance with §§ 19.403 
and 19.733. However, spirits or dena-
tured spirits produced from petroleum, 
natural gas, or coal may not be trans-
ferred to alcohol fuel plants. 

(b) Wine. Wines may be transferred: 
(1) From a bonded wine cellar to the 

bonded premises of a distilled spirits 
plant; 

(2) From the bonded premises of a 
distilled spirits plant to a bonded wine 
cellar; and 

(3) Between the bonded premises of 
distilled spirits plants. 

(c) Alcohol for industrial purposes. Al-
cohol bottled for industrial purposes in 
accordance with § 19.366 and subpart S 
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Alcohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau, Treasury § 19.405 

of this part, may be transferred be-
tween the bonded premises of distilled 
spirits plants in the same manner as 
provided in §§ 19.403 through 19.407 for 
bulk distilled spirits. 

(26 U.S.C. 5181, 5212, 5362) 

§ 19.403 Application to receive spirits 
in bond. 

(a) When the proprietor of a distilled 
spirits plant qualified under 26 U.S.C. 
5171 or of an alcohol fuel plant quali-
fied under 26 U.S.C. 5181 wishes to have 
spirits or denatured spirits transferred 
in bond to his plant from another dis-
tilled spirits plant, the proprietor must 
complete an application on form TTB F 
5100.16, Application for Transfer of 
Spirits and/or Denatured Spirits in 
Bond, in triplicate, and forward it to 
the appropriate TTB officer for ap-
proval. A proprietor is not required to 
submit an application on TTB F 5100.16 
for transfers from customs custody 
under 26 U.S.C. 5232. 

(b) TTB will not approve the applica-
tion submitted under paragraph (a) of 
this section unless the proprietor’s op-
erations bond or unit bond either is in 
the maximum penal sum amount or is 
sufficient to cover the tax on the spir-
its or denatured spirits to be trans-
ferred in addition to all other liabil-
ities chargeable against the bond. If 
TTB approves the application, TTB 
will return two signed copies of the ap-
proved application to the proprietor. 

(c) Upon receipt of an approved appli-
cation from TTB, the proprietor must 
retain one of the signed copies for his 
files and forward the other signed copy 
to the consignor that will ship the spir-
its or denatured spirits. 

(26 U.S.C. 5005, 5112) 

§ 19.404 Termination of application. 
A proprietor may at any time termi-

nate an approved application on form 
TTB F 5100.16 by retrieving the con-
signor’s copy and returning it together 
with his own approved copy to the ap-
propriate TTB officer for cancellation. 

(26 U.S.C. 5005) 

§ 19.405 Consignor for in-bond ship-
ments. 

(a) General. A proprietor who ships 
spirits, denatured spirits, or wines by 

transfer in bond is the ‘‘consignor’’ of 
the shipment for purposes of this part. 
The following rules apply to these 
transfers: 

(1) A consignor who is a proprietor of 
a distilled spirits plant must prepare a 
transfer record in accordance with 
§ 19.620 to cover the transfer in bond 
of— 

(i) Spirits or denatured spirits to an-
other distilled spirits plant pursuant to 
an approved application on form TTB F 
5100.16, Application for Transfer of 
Spirits and/or Denatured Spirits in 
Bond; 

(ii) Wine to the bonded premises of a 
distilled spirits plant or a bonded wine 
cellar; or 

(iii) Spirits or denatured spirits to an 
alcohol fuel plant pursuant to an ap-
proved application on TTB F 5100.16, 
Application for Transfer of Spirits and/ 
or Denatured Spirits in Bond; and 

(2) A consignor who is a proprietor of 
an alcohol fuel plant must prepare a 
transfer record in accordance with 
§ 19.620 to cover the transfer in bond of 
spirits to the bonded premises of a dis-
tilled spirits plant pursuant to an ap-
proved application on TTB F 5100.16. 

(b) Disposition of the transfer record. 
On completion of lading or transfer by 
pipeline, the consignor must retain one 
copy of the transfer record and one 
copy of any accompanying document 
and must forward the original transfer 
record and any accompanying docu-
ment to the consignee. If the shipment 
is made by truck, the original transfer 
record and accompanying documents 
must accompany the shipment. 

(c) Multiple shipments. As a general 
rule, a consignor must prepare a trans-
fer record for each conveyance. How-
ever, a consignor may prepare a single 
transfer record that covers all pack-
ages of spirits shipped by truck on the 
same day to the same plant. In such a 
case, the consignor must prepare a 
shipment and delivery order for each 
shipment showing the number of pack-
ages, their serial numbers or other 
package identification, the name of the 
producer, warehouseman, or processor, 
and the serial numbers of any seals or 
other security devices applied to the 
truck. The shipping and delivery order 
must be properly authenticated by the 
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